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Counsel from 2018-2022. At CFAD, she advised on HHS’ human services grant 
programs, including the Administration for Children and Families and the 
Administration for Community Living. In the CMS Division, she worked as the 
special assistant to the Chief Counsel and as a senior attorney, focusing on hospital 
inpatient payment, Medicare Part D, electronic health records, Medicaid eligibility, 
and immigrant eligibility under PRWORA. Prior to joining HHS OGC, Judy worked in 
the Office of Legislation for CMS (then known as HCFA), for Vinson & Elkins’ health 
care law practice, and as a judicial law clerk on the Court of Federal Claims. She is 
a graduate of Harvard Law School.   
 


